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Report to the Passenger Transport Committee

By Dr D J Watson, Divisional Manager, Transport 
Commuter Car Parks:  Porirua and Paremata Stations
1.
Purpose
To consider the following resolutions referred to this Committee by the Council.

“That the Wellington Regional Council:

(a) Discusses with the Police, Porirua City Council, Tranz Rail and other interested organisations, practical means by which the security of vehicles may be assured at the Paremata and Porirua Railway Stations.

(b) Plans for an increase in the number of car parks available at Paremata Station and seeks funds for such an increase.

(c) Advances existing plans to further develop the Porirua parking facility and seeks funds to ensure the completion of this project before the scheduled upgrade in rail services through Porirua City.”

2.
Background
Most of the Council resolution is dealt with  in the Report 00.276 “New Projects to be added to the Passenger Transport Infrastructure Minor Projects Priority List” elsewhere on the order paper.

The main issue not dealt with is the matter of funding.  As noted in Report 00.267 the Minor Projects List is growing rather than subsiding.  Over recent years priority projects have been exclusively funded from transport reserves.  If significant progress is to be made then the Committee needs to consider budgeting money from outside reserves.  This may become possible if the Region receives any of the government promised  additional $20 m a year to public transport across the country.  Without this additional income the Committee would need to consider increasing the transport rate specifically to fund these items.

3.
Recommendation
That the report be received.
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